SAN MARINO ROTARY CLUB

President Lee Mothershead's Year 1994-1995

The year began with Lee missing his first official duty, riding in the Fourth of July Parade.

It appears he was in China. The first really big event was the party thrown for the San Marino soccer team, an alternate to the World Cup. Held at Southwestern Academy, the team enjoyed the fellowship with residents from San Marino, the city. Interact painted warnings on storm drains that only rain water was permitted - thereby assuming that water can read.

The Governor's Visit was just like a regular club meeting except it was held at the Mothershead poolside patio. Oh, and Steve Garrett came too, as he was the Governor. More interesting, he brought with him Yu Xiao, the first Rotary ambassadorial scholar from mainland China, who is studying American Literature at UNLV. By the end of September we had pledged \$637.00 per member to the foundation! October brought the Community Fair in Lacy Park; Mark Chen is to be commended for setting up and taking down the magnificent Rotary Club display. December brought the Tournament of Roses queen and her court to the Altadena Country Club for a joint meeting.

February found us at one of our projects - the Girl Scout house for a meeting after lunch. Two new signs on the San Marino border announce that Rotary meets in San Marino, they replace the two old ones which the President definitely did not want to turn into coffee tables, as the paint had long ago flaked. The Annual Paul Harris Fellows luncheon at the Athenaeum honored Judy Carter and David Destino with Paul Harris Fellowships.

Anticipating a ruling yet to come, President Lee designated a baby shower for Debbie and Bruce Fogarty's soon to be Rotary Annie as an official makeup. Held at Lee and Therese's house, the affair was a howling success.

April found a number of San Marinans at Torrey Pines in La Jolla for the District Conference at the Torrey Pines Sheraton. San Marino cane away with seven quality Rotary Program awards, and was among those clubs honored as quality Rotary Clubs; we can all be proud of a year of good accomplishments for our community and for the world, as our contributions to the Foundation exceeded \$50,000! Friday, May 12, 1995 marked the arrival of Elizabeth Victoria Fogarty. San Marino Rotarians became firemen for the annual pancake breakfast in Lacy Park to support the Alicia Ann Burn Foundation. June - Grad Night. Rotarians raise the roof at the gymnasium, and help to make grad night at the high school a safe and sane success. June 29th was the final demotion dinner at the Athenaeum. A good year indeed, to quote the Roto Scope: "We've lost the clock at the W.C. Also the piano. And desserts. Many times, no one can find the flag. The P.A. still doesn't work very well. The PineSol in the washroom stands out stronger than ever. A fine year to remember, indeed."

